I thank my God upon every remembrance of you,

Philippians 1:3

Dear Praying Friends,

1659 E. Dorchester Court Palm Harbor, FL 34684 727-785-4928 home 727-393-7846 cell mlphilippi1@verizon.net September 9, 2015

We thank God for you and we are grateful for your continued prayers and financial support. You have a very important part in our ministry. Thank you so very much!

I wish you could look over my shoulder at 7:00 every Wednesday morning as I have a Bible study at Sam's Club with the young manager of one of the local banks from Saint Petersburg. We are thankful for a quiet unusual place in the snack area where we can study God's Word using the book, *Becoming a True Christian*. About half the time I am dedicating also to a verse by verse study in the book of Romans. What a blessing! Please keep praying that he will soon truly repent of his sins and give himself to the Lord Jesus Christ for salvation. Even though we have had Bible



studies together for over 4 years, he is truly sincere and desires to continue. He really has conflicts and hang-ups in his life that are keeping him from taking this step. We will appreciate your prayers for him.

You are invited to our Friday night Bible class that we have with a young couple around the dining-room table in our home. We always enjoy a good Bible study with a couple who know the Lord. They are receiving a more in-depth preparation for the purpose of reaching the lost with the Word of God. We are teaching the lessons from the book, *Becoming a True Christian*. Sevil just returned to Kazakhstan, where she will be with her Muslim parents for a month. Please pray especially for opportunities that she will have to witness to them in the Russian language. She also took with her the book, *Becoming a True Christian*, in the Russian language to help them to understand what it really means to be a true Christian.

I am looking forward to continuing next week the Bible class with a doctor. He lives about 2 miles from our home, which makes it nice to be able to have the study in his home. Pray that he will be receptive to the Word of God as we have this important study together.

The couple that came to the Lord under our ministry the last day of December of last year is continuing to grow in grace and in the knowledge of our Lord and Savior Jesus Christ. We are very involved in the study of the sixth chapter on "The Security of the True Christian" of my book. It is such a blessing as we see their desire to reach other for the Lord. Kim is very desirous that her mother and sister have a Bible class with us. We will help them to get this started so that they will eventually continue the class. They are not lacking for enthusiasm and a desire to see their lost friends come to the Lord Jesus Christ. We are thankful that they continue to attend faithfully the Sunday School class that I teach each Sunday.

Again we want to thank you for the important part that you are having as you pray for us and support us as we continue to serve the Lord. We truly thank God for you!

Sincerely in Christ,

Myron ≠ Dotty
Pastor Myron and Dotty Philippi